
 

COLLEGE COMMITTEE ON FACILITIES PLANNING 
SUMMARY FOR DECEMBER, 2019  

 
CONSTRUCTION STATUS REPORT/GO BOND UPDATE 
EMP Goal D:  Improving Internal and External Communication 

 

Health and Wellness Complex 
Phase II includes the Student Health Center and Team Rooms.  Construction continues to move 
forward with ceiling soffits being framed, drywall hung and taped, tile, paint, plaster and T-bar 
ceilings being completed.       

 
Shade Structures 
The shade panel lab pretest passed on December 4, with final testing proposed to DSA for 
December 26 or later.  DSA is currently confirming their availability to witness the next round of 
testing.       

 
Upcoming New Buildings/Construction 
Performing Arts Center (PAC) 
The construction on this project continues to move forward with framing and steel installation.  
The campus gas main along Old Falcon Way is being surveyed for intended replacement which 
will happen during a future school break.  Exploratory work will be conducted during winter 
break.   This is a three-year construction schedule with expected occupancy in January 2022.   

 
Social Sciences Interior Elevator 
The interior elevator is being replaced with a new elevator.   This project is expected to be 
completed on December 13, 2019.  An elevator technician will be on site to operate the 
elevator during finals week.  The state inspection will take place in early January.   

  
Programming/Planning 
Admin/Student Services Building 
The design process continues to move forward with this new building.  Once the Performing 
Arts Center is completed, the Burnight Center, Bookstore and Public Affairs will be removed.       

 
Health Sciences Modernization 
State funding was approved for disbursement for the Health Sciences Modernization project 
was approved in mid-July.  User group meetings are taking place with the architect.  As this is a 
state project, the college needs to follow their timeline and schematic designs are due to the 
state no later than March 2, 2020.    
 
Parking Lots 
Currently evaluating Lot 6 and Lot 7 for possible changes. 
 

 


